

ANGLOPHONE NORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

78 Henderson Street • Miramichi, New Brunswick E1N 2R7 Telephone: (506) 778-6075 • Fax: (506) 778-6090 • www.asd-n.nbed.nb.ca

September 8, 2020

Dear Parents:

Welcome to the 2020-2021 school year, and what a unique year it is shaping up to be! This upcoming year will be unlike anything we have ever experienced. Covid-19 has challenged us to re-imagine our delivery model for education, not only in our province, but also nationally and around the world.

Our school district, along with other education and health partners, have been working since early spring to prepare for the safe re-opening of schools. This has involved a tremendous amount of time and effort by literally hundreds of individuals across all sectors of government. For your information, the "Return to School September 2020" document, is now available on the Government of New Brunswick website.

We recognize as a system that, in spite of our best intentions and planning, this year may be daunting. Mistakes will be made and lessons learned along the way. The good news is that we are all in this together, working toward a common goal - having our schools open up and becoming fully operational in the safest way possible.

The key to our collective success will be collaboration, flexibility and adaptability.

Welcome back everyone! I look forward to working with you to make this a safe, happy and productive school year for all!

Sincerely,

Mark Donovan

Superintendent

Brunswick